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MEMORANDUM

To: Mayor Britigan, Vice-Mayor Jordan, and Commissioners
From: Nancy R Stoddard, Parchment City Manager

Date: January 16, 2023

Re: Approval to Re-Appoint Two Planning Commission Members

Background: Cheryl Lyon-Jenness and Sara Dean have served for the past 3 years on the Planning
Commission. Lyon-Jenness and Dean, along with the other Planning Commission members, were
instrumental in the designing of the Master Plan and the Parks and Recreation Master Plan. Both
expressed their desire to continue with the work that is needed to align the ordinances with the zoning
map, along with the development of the mill site property.

Recommendation:
Motion to approve the re-appointment of Cheryl Lyon-Jenness and Sara Dean to the Planning
Commission for another 3 year term, ending 12/31/2025.
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MEMORANDUM

To: Mayor Britigan, Vice-Mayor Jordan, and Commissioners
From: Nancy R Stoddard, Parchment City Manager

Date: January 16, 2023

Re: Approval to Re-Appoint Two Zoning Board of Appeals Members and to Appoint a New Member

Background: Tim Lasher and Eric Cronin have served on the Zoning Board of Appeals in the past term.
With approval from the City Commission, John Madaras has agreed to serve on the Zoning Board of
Appeals. Their terms will last through December 31, 2025.

Recommendation:
Motion to approve the re-appointment of Tim Lasher and Eric Cronin and to appoint John Madaras to
the Zoning Board of Appeals for the 3 year term, ending December 31, 2025.




